
115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES — SEP. 20, 2017 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE CHAIR 

SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 
REP. DAVID L. DEEM 

REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 
SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Sec. 2(d), the Office of Legislative 
Council convened a meeting of the Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on 
Wednesday, September 20, 2017, at 10:00 A.M. in Room 11 of the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. David Deen Sen. Brian Campion 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre Sen. Dick McCormack 
Rep. Amy Sheldon Sen. Christopher A. Pearson 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Ted Brady, Deputy Secretary, ACCD 
Elizabeth Courtney 
Peter Gregory, Two Rivers 
Karen Horn, VLCT 
Tom Little, Chair, District 4 Commission 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler 
Charlene Dindo 

Julie Moore, Secretary, ANR 
Sharon Murray, VPA 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Brian Shupe, VNRC 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Legislative Counsel 
Committee Assistant 

The Commission conducted elections of officers. Sen. Campion nominated Rep. Sheldon 
to be Chair. On motion of Rep. Deen, the Commission unanimously voted to close the 
nominations and to elect Rep. Sheldon as Chair. Rep. Sheldon commenced to preside over the 
meeting. 

Sen. Campion nominated Sen. Pearson to be Vice Chair. On motion of Rep. Deen, the 
Commission unanimously voted to close the nominations and to elect Sen. Pearson as Vice 
Chair. 

The Commission discussed whether to make adjustments to the agenda. On motion of 
Sen. Pearson, the Commission unanimously voted to adjust the agenda to hear, following a 
review of its charge, a status report from Natural Resources Board (NRB) Chair Snelling on the 
work of the Executive Branch working group described in Act 47, Sec. 1(c). 
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Rep. Sheldon asked if there were any members of the public present who wished to be 
heard during the public comment portion of the agenda. There were no affirmative responses. 

Counsel Adler reviewed the Commission's charge as set forth in Act 47 and answered 
questions from the Commission. 

Chair Snelling provided a status report on the work of the Executive Branch working 
group described in Act 47, Sec. 1(c) and indicated that the group would be prepared to present to 
the Commission in October. Chair Snelling also answered questions from the Commission. 

The Commission discussed its future process, including implementing the charge; setting 
up its review of the Act 250 statute, its implementation, and history; and scheduling of future 
meetings. The Commission requested and heard suggestions from the advisors present, 
including Ms. Courtney, Mr. Little, Chair Snelling, Mr. Shupe, and Mr. Tarrant. 

The Commission set two meeting dates and will work with staff on setting one or more 
additional dates prior to the 2018 session. The two dates chosen were October 25 and 
November 15, 2017. 

Rep. Sheldon asked again if there were any members of the public present who wished to 
be heard and received no affirmative responses. 

On motion of Sen. Campion, the Commission unanimously voted to adjourn. 

The next currently scheduled meeting of the Commission is on October 25, 2017, starting 
at 10:00 A.M. in Room 11 of the State House in Montpelier. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES — OCT. 25, 2017 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE CHAIR 

SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 
REP. DAVID L. DEEN 

REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 
SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), the Commission on Act 250: the 
Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Wednesday, October 25, 2017, at 10:00 A.M. in 
Room 11 of the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Rep. David Deen Sen. Brian Campion 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre Sen. Dick McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Elizabeth Courtney 
Joe Flynn, Secretary, AOT 
Peter Gregory, Two Rivers 
William Keeton, UVM 
Julie Moore, Secretary, ANR 
Sharon Murray, VPA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler 
Faith Brown 

Ernest Pomerleau, Pomerleau Real Estate 
Michael Schirling, Secretary, ACCD 
Brian Shupe, VNRC 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 
Anson Tebbets, Secretary, AAFM 

Legislative Counsel 
Committee Assistant 

Chair Rep. Sheldon noted that, although not required, minutes are being kept of the 
Commission's meetings. Since they are not required, the Commission will not act on them. 

The Commission heard from the following witnesses regarding a history and overview of 
Act 250 and land use planning in Vermont: Mr. Adler; Chair Snelling and Greg Boulbol, 
General Counsel, Natural Resources Board; and Ms. Murray. 

The Commission next heard testimony on a report from an executive branch working 
group on Act 250. Chair Snelling and Secretary Moore overviewed the report and William 
Coster, Director of Planning for the Agency of Natural Resources (ANR), provided more 
detailed testimony on the report and answered questions. Secretaries Flynn, Schirling and 
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Tebbetts were also present for this testimony. Commission members requested the following in 
response to the testimony: 

• Analysis of whether the exemption of farming from Act 250 contributed to lake pollution 
• Information from the Governor's Climate Action Commission on the question of 

updating Act 250 to address climate change 
• Examples of and statistics on alleged misuse of the Act 250 process by competitors of 

proposed projects 
• Examples of and statistics on "tactical appeals" 
• More information on the concept of "resource-based" jurisdiction for Act 250 
• Analysis of moving the regulation of wind turbines on ridgelines from the Public Utility 

Commission to Act 250 

The Commission then discussed presentations by the Advisors to be made at the next 
meeting, including what the presentations might address and how the meeting would be 
structured. Several of the Advisors made suggestions. Rep. Sheldon indicated that she would 
confer with Vice Chair Pearson following the meeting and more specific direction would be 
provided to the Advisors. 

The Commission heard public comment from the following witnesses: Bruce Post, A.J. 
Wasserman, and Lyle Jepson. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 3:45 p.m. The next meeting of the 
Commission is on November 15, 2017, starting at 10:00 a.m. in Room 11 of the State House in 
Montpelier. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES — NOV. 15, 2017 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE CHAIR 

SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 
REP. DAVID L. DEEM 

REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 
SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), the Commission on Act 250: the 
Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Wednesday, November 15, 2017, at 10:00 A.M. in 
Room 11 of the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Rep. David Deen 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion 
Sen. Dick McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Peter Gregory, Two Rivers Ernest Pomerleau, Pomerleau Real Estate 
Karen Horn, VLCT Brian Shupe, VNRC 
Tom Little, Chair, District No. 4 Commission Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Sharon Murray, VPA Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler Legislative Counsel 
Faith Brown Committee Assistant 

Pursuant to Act 47, Sec. 2(d)(1)(B)(v), the Commission provided an opportunity for the 
advisors an opportunity to provide relevant information as part of its preliminary meeting phase. 
The Commission heard from the following advisors: Mr. Shupe, Mr. Gregory, Mr. Pomerleau, 
Ms. Horn, Mr. Tarrant, Ms. Murray, Chair Snelling, and Chair Little. 

The Commission heard public comment from the following witnesses: James Dumont, 
Esq. and Tim Taylor, Chair of the District No. 3 Commission. 

The Commission then discussed the agenda for its meeting of December 13, 2017, which 
will start at 10 a.m. in Room 11 of the State House in Montpelier. The Commission adjourned at 
approximately 4 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —DEC. 13, 2017 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE CHAIR 

SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 
REP. DAVID L. DEEN 

REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 
SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), the Commission on Act 250: the 
Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Wednesday, December 13, 2017, at 10:00 A.M. in 
Room 11 of the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Rep. David Deen 

Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion 
Sen. Dick McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Elizabeth Courtney Ernest Pomerleau, Pomerleau Real Estate 
Peter Gregory, Two Rivers Brian Shupe, VNRC 
Karen Horn, VLCT Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Tom Little, Chair, District No. 4 Commission Gerry Tarrant, VBA 
Julie Moore, Secretary, ANR Anson Tebbets, Secretary, AAFM 
Sharon Murray, VPA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler 
Faith Brown 

Legislative Counsel 
Committee Assistant 

Continuing the opportunity for the advisors to be heard pursuant to Sec. 2(d)(1)(B)(v) of 
Act 47, the Commission began with testimony from Ms. Courtney, who had not been able to 
testify at the meeting of November 15, 2017. 

In preparation for the second phase of its charge (public engagement), the Commission 
then heard from witnesses on conduct public engagement processes. Susan Clark testified on the 
subject generally. Chair Snelling testified on the public outreach conducted with respect to 
legislation on shorelands permitting. Louis Porter, Commissioner, and Mark Scott, Director of 
Wildlife, both of the Department of Fish and Wildlife, testified on public processes conducted by 
that Department. 

The Commission discussed how to conduct the public engagement process required by 
Act 47. On motion of Vice-Chair Pearson, the Commission unanimously voted to request, 
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pursuant to Sec. 3 of Act 47, to request that the Office of Legislative Council retain professional 
assistance. The Chair and Vice-Chair will work with the Office to create a scope of work for 
review by the Commission. 

The Commission heard testimony from State agencies in response to questions from the 
Commission at its prior meetings. Witnesses included: 

• Chris Cochran and Dale Azaria of the Agency of Commerce and Community 
Development on state designation programs under 24 V.S.A. chapter 76A 

• Billy Coster of the Agency of Natural Resources on the concept of resource-based 
jurisdiction, the relationship between Act 250 and other State permits, and the issue of 
moving jurisdiction over wind turbine siting from the Public Utility Commission to Act 
250. 

• Peter Walke of the Agency of Natural Resources on the Governor's Climate Action 
Commission. 

• Secretary Tebbets and Stephanie Smith of the Agency of Agriculture, Food and Markets 
on the agricultural exemption from Act 250. Ms. Smith also testified on accessory 
agricultural enterprises. 

• Commissioner Michael Snyder and Deputy Commissioner Sam Lincoln of the 
Department of Forests, Parks and Recreation on issues relating to Act 250, forest 
products, and rural economic development. 

• Peter Gill of the Natural Resources Board on Act 250 appeals and the issue of "tactical" 
appeals. 

The Commission provided an opportunity for the advisors to respond to the agencies and 
heard testimony from Ms. Horn, Mr. Little, Mr. Pomerleau, and Mr. Shupe. 

The Commission heard public comment from the following witnesses: Justina Gregory 
and Susan Kelly. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 4 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

VT LEG #329238 v.l 



115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —JAN. 18, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE CHAIR 

SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 
REP. DAVID L. DEEM 

REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 
SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), the Commission on Act 250: the 
Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Thursday, January 18, 2018, at 8:00 A.M. in Room 
10 of the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Rep. David Deen 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Peter Gregory, Two Rivers 
Sharon Murray, VPA 

Staff resent 

Aaron Adler 
Faith Brown 

Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Legislative Counsel 
Committee Assistant 

The Commission discussed the following: 

• A draft request for proposals (RFP) for professional assistance in the public engagement 
process. Commission members provided suggestions. The Chair and Vice Chair will 
finalize the RFP working with staff. 

The formation of subcommittees on various issues within the Commission's charge to 
inform the public engagement process and the Commission's deliberations. Commission 
members and advisors provided suggestions. The Chair and Vice Chair will finalize the 
subcommittees, including their structure and charge. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —MARCH 14, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE CHAIR 

SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 
REP. DAVID L. DEEM 

REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 
SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), the Commission on Act 250: the 
Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Wednesday, March 14, 2018, at 5:15 P.M. in the 
Legislative Council conference room in the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Staff  present 

Aaron Adler 
Faith Brown 

Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Legislative Counsel 
Committee Assistant 

On motion of Vice Chair Sen. Pearson, the Commission unanimously voted to go into 
executive session to discuss the contract proposals submitted in response to the Commission's 
request for proposals for assistance with the public engagement process under Act 47. Public 
disclosure would place the Commission at a substantial disadvantage. 

After discussion, the Commission, on motion of Sen. Pearson, voted unanimously to exit 
executive session. On motion of Sen. McCormack, the Commission then voted unanimously that a 
group of Commission members will interview potential contractors. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 5:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —APRIL 19, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), the Commission on Act 250: the 
Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Thursday, April 19, 2018, at noon in Room 8 at the 
State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion Rep. David Deen 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors  present 

Dale Azaria, ACCD 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler 
Faith Brown 

Others present 

Paul Dickin, Cope and Associates 

Billy Coster, ANR 

Legislative Counsel 
Committee Assistant 

The Commission met with Mr. Dickin of Cope and Associates, which has been retained 
pursuant to Act 47 to assist the Commission with its public engagement process. Development 
of outreach plan was discussed. 

Rep. Sheldon noted that reports from the subcommittees are due by Apri130, 2018. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 1:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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1 IS STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —MAY 18, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMP[ON 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, May 18, 2018, at 
10 a.m. in the Ethan Allen Room at the State House in Montpelier. A quorum of the 
Commission was not physically present. The Commission discussed topics and took no actions. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Commission members on phone 

Sen. Brian Campion 
Rep. David Deen 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Staff present 

Mike Ferrant, Deputy Director for Operations 

Others present 

Paul Dickin and Leah Schulz, Cope and Associates 
Greg Boulbol, General Counsel, NRB 

Mr. Dickin of Cope and Associates walked the Commission through a document 
regarding the outreach plan for the public engagement process. The Committee's discussion 
included the following: 

• Sen. McCormack recommended that, for each meeting, the agenda be posted online 
and a press release be issued. 

• Sen. Pearson recommended including, under the "Vehicles" heading in the document, 
legislative leadership, the advisors to the Commission, the Vermont League of Cities 
and Towns and other interested parties. 

• The potential involvement of the Governor, including the preparation of a draft letter 
to invite the Governor's participation. 
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• The importance of working with regional planning commissions in areas that are not 
hosting meetings. 

• The possible creation of an external website for the public engagement process to 
which there is a link on the Commission website. 

• The preparation of materials for the public engagement process and the role of the 
subcommittees. 

The Commission also discussed scheduling, including the following tentative schedule 
for the public engagement process: 

5/25/18 —circulate "kickoff' materials for review, by e-mail 
6/07/18 — "kickoff' of public engagement process 
6/15/18 —Commission meeting at State House 
6/27/18 —first public engagement meeting, in Springfield led by Rep. Deen 
7/11/18 —second public engagement meeting, in Manchester led by Sen. Campion 
7/25/18 —third public engagement meeting, in Randolph led by Sen. McCormack 
8/22/18 —fourth public engagement meeting, in the Northeast Kingdom led by Rep. 

Lefebvre 
9/05/18 —fifth public engagement meeting, in Rutland led by Rep. Sheldon 
9/12/18 —sixth public engagement meeting, in Chittenden County lead by Sen. Pearson 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 12:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel s

' These minutes are prepared based on information received. 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —June 15, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Friday, June 15, 2018, at 10 a.m. 
in the Ethan Allen Room at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion Rep. David Deen 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB Billy Coster, ANR 
Dale Azaria, ACCD 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Mike Ferrant, Deputy Director for Operations 

Others present 

Paula Cope, Paul Dickin, and Olivia Machanic, Cope and Associates 
Donna Barlow-Casey and Alexandra Pastor, both of the NRB 
John Brabant, Vermonters for a Clean Environment 
Bruce Post 

Ms. Cope, Mr. Dickin, and Ms. Machanic presented a draft agenda and materials for the 
public engagement forums to occur this summer. Commission members asked questions, 
discussed, and provided feedback on the agenda and materials. Chair Snelling and Messrs. 
Brabant and Post also provided comments during the meeting. 

The Commission directed that materials be redrafted and submitted for further review by 
the close of business on Monday, June 18, 2018. The Commission agreed to meet again on this 
topic at noon on Tuesday, June 19, 2018. 
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The Commission adjourned at approximately 12:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —June 27, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Rep. David Deen convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Wednesday, June 27, 2018 at 6:08 
p.m. in the Nolin-Murray Center in Springfield, Vermont. The Commission conducted a public 
engagement forum. 

Commission members present 

Rep. David Deen 
Sen. Brian Campion 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Donna Barlow Casey, NRB Billy Coster, ANR 

Staff present 

Rebecca Wasserman, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Paula and Nicole Cope, Dana Gulley, and Scout Precourt, all of Cope and Associates 
Greg Boulbol and Hannah Dean, NRB 
Please see attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees 

The public engagement forum consisted of the following components: 

• Rep. Deen played a "welcome" video from Chair Rep. Amy Sheldon and Diane Snelling, 
Chair of the Natural Resources Board (NRB). 

• Rep. Deen presented on the purpose of the forum and on the background of Act 250. 
• Ms. Casey provided an explanation of the Act 250 process. 
• Ms. Cope explained the priority setting tool used by her firm, called the "Big Deal." 
• Facilitators led groups of forum participants in engagement on Act 250 using that tool. 

VT LEG #334685 v.l 



page 2 

• After completing the use of the tool and a short survey, Rep. Deen answered questions 
from participants submitted using index cards and announced the upcoming forums and 
their dates. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsels

enc. 
(sign-in sheets) 

~ These minutes are prepared based on information received. 

VT LEG #334685 v.l 



Springfield ACT 250 Forum 

Welcome! PLEASE SIGN IN! 

NAME COMMUNITY/TOWN/VILLAGE OCCUPATION HOW DID YOU HEAR ABOUT THE MEETING? 

S S~►~ ~~2 ~ean~ 

~ ~ ~ tk.1 G ~ ~, 

Q ~. ~c~-
r~ ~~ 

~uc,C t c t~~4rt.pSv r~ rLam' 

I1.~iF4~E~e~,~c ~~'I~Nu'1~~ ~(JI)Lt-~~2.Y~ ,, 

C! V ~/ ~; I F

~J~ ~ . ~n,ti ~ ~r-~--1 S~R~ ~-~-~ ~~ ~?' wows ~~a t-~t►~ 

~?~ri ~,S~~r/~~~( ~Sp~/~ /°~e~ ~e~ p y~ 

ti 

~sc~e 

~~ ,l_f~~~ 
- ll ~ w

l C~~.iCO^~-e~ ~ ~`ti~ 

~~w~ L~ ~ c o ~o~ ~ T" ~~5~' Q~~I~s ~ b~`~~ ~ ~~^ 



Springfield ACT 250 Forum 
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Springfield ACT 250 Forum 

Welcome! PLEASE SIGN IN! 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —July 11, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Sen. Brian Campion convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Wednesday, July 11, 2018, at 6:09 
p.m. at the Inn at Manchester in Manchester, Vermont. The Commission conducted a public 
engagement forum. 

Commission members present 

Rep. David Deen Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Dale Azaria, ACCD 
Jon Groveman, VNRC 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Donna Barlow Casey, NRB 

Paula Cope, Olivia Machanic, and Scout Precourt, all of Cope and Associates 
Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Please see attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees 

The public engagement forum consisted of the following components: 

• Sen. Campion played a "welcome" video from Chair Rep. Amy Sheldon and Diane 
Snelling, Chair of the Natural Resources Board (NRB). 

• Sen. Campion presented on the purpose of the forum and on the background of Act 250. 
• Ms. Casey provided an explanation of the Act 250 process. 
• Ms. Cope explained the priority setting tool used by her firm, called the "Big Deal." 
• Facilitators led groups of forum participants in engagement on Act 250 using that tool. 
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• After completing the use of the tool and a short survey, Sen. Campion answered 
questions from participants submitted using index cards and announced the upcoming 
forums and their dates. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 8:08 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 

enc. 
(sign-in sheets) 
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l IS STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —July 25, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMP[ON 

REP. DAV[D L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Rep. David Deen convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Wednesday, July 25, 2018, at 
approximately 6:20 p.m. at Vermont Law School's Chase Community Center in South Royalton, 
Vermont. The Commission conducted a public engagement forum. 

Commission members present 

Rep. David Deen 
Sen. Brian Campion 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Donna Barlow Casey, NRB 
Peg Elmer Hough, VPA 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Peter Gregory, VAPDA 
Kate McCarthy, VNRC 

Paul Dickin, Olivia Machanic, and Scout Precourt, all of Cope and Associates 
Greg Boulbol and Evan Meenan, NRB 
Please see attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees 

The public engagement forum consisted of the following components: 

• Rep. Deen welcomed the attendees. 
• Rep. Sheldon overviewed the Commission and the tasks assigned to it. 
• Mr. Boulbol, General Counsel of the Natural Resources Board (NRB), discussed Act 250 

and provided data on the application process. 
• Rep. Deen presented on the purpose of the forum and on the background of Act 250. 
• Ms. Casey, Executive Director of the NRB, provided further explanation of the Act 250 

process and discussed resources available to the public on that process. 
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Mr. Dickin explained the facilitation tool used by his firm, called the "Big Deal." 
Facilitators led groups of forum participants in engagement on Act 250 using that tool. 
After completing the use of the tool and a short survey, Rep. Sheldon spoke on how the 
Commission will move forward and on additional opportunities for public input, 
including the ability to submit comments through e-mail and to complete an online 
survey that will be posted shortly. Ms. Precourt then overviewed the data submitted by 
the groups of participants. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 8:20 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 

enc. 
(sign-in sheets) 
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South Royalton ACT 250 Forum 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —Aug. 22, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Rep. Paul Lefebvre convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Wednesday, August 22, 2018, at 
approximately 6:10 p.m. at the American Legion post in Island Pond, Vermont. The 
Commission conducted a public engagement forum. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Paul Lefebvre Sen. Chris Pearson, Vice-Chair 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Chris Cochran, ACCD 
Jon Groveman, VNRC 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Billy Coster, ANR 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Paula Cope and Olivia Machanic, both of Cope and Associates 
Donna Barlow Casey and Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Please see attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees 

The public engagement forum consisted of the following components: 

• Rep. Lefebvre welcomed the attendees, overviewed the Commission and the tasks 
assigned to it, and presented on the forum's purpose and on the background of Act 250. 

• Ms. Casey, Executive Director of the Natural Resources Board (NRB), provided 
information on the Act 250 program and how the application process works. 

• Mr. Boulbol, General Counsel of the NRB, discussed Act 250 jurisdiction and provided 
statistics on the permitting process. 

• Ms. Cope explained the facilitation tool used by her firm, called the "Big Deal." 
• Facilitators led groups of forum participants in engagement on Act 250 using that tool. 
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• After completing the use of the tool and a short survey, Chair Snelling addressed the 
attendees, stating that the NRB is currently engaged in making procedural changes to the 
application process. Mr. Boulbol and Aaron Adler, Counsel to the Commission, then 
answered written questions. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 

enc. 
(sign-in sheets) 
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Island Pond ACT 250 Forum 
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Island Pond ACT 250 Forum 
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Island Pond ACT 250 Forum 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —Sep. 5, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Chair Rep. Amy Sheldon convened 
the Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Wednesday, September 5, 
2018, at approximately 6:10 p.m. at the Franklin Conference Center in Rutland, Vermont. The 
Commission conducted a public engagement forum. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Sen. Brian Campion 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Peter Gregory, VAPDA 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Brett Long, ACCD 

Paul Dickin, Olivia Machanic and Scout Precourt, all of Cope and Associates 
Donna Barlow Casey and Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Please see attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees 

The public engagement forum consisted of the following components: 

• Chair Rep. Sheldon welcomed the attendees, overviewed the Commission and the tasks 
assigned to it, and presented on the forum's purpose and on the background of Act 250. 

• Ms. Snelling, Chair of the Natural Resources Board (NRB), provided statistics on the 
application process and spoke broadly on feedback the NRB has received from 
participants in the process and procedural changes on which the NRB is working. 

• Ms. Casey, Executive Director of the NRB, provided information on the Act 250 program 
and how the application process works. 

• Mr. Dickin explained the facilitation tool used by his firm, called the "Big Deal." 
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• Facilitators led groups of forum participants in engagement on Act 250 using that tool. 
• After completing the use of the tool and a short survey, Rep. Sheldon addressed the 

attendees, encouraging them to remain involved in the process through an online survey 
or e-mailing comments to the Commission, or both, and to follow the Commission's 
progress through the available avenues on the web. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 

enc. 
(sign-in sheets) 
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Rutland ACT 250 Forum 
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Rutland ACT 250 Forum 
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1IS STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —Sep. 12, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Vice Chair Sen. Chris Pearson 
convened the Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) on Wednesday, 
September 12, 2018, at approximately 6:05 p.m. at the Elks Lodge in Burlington, Vermont. The 
Commission conducted a public engagement forum. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon Sen. Chris Pearson 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Billy Coster, ANR 
Sharon Murray, VPA 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Karen Horn, VLCT 
Ernie Pomerleau, Pomerleau Real Estate 

Paula Cope, Olivia Machanic and Scout Precourt, all of Cope and Associates 
Donna Barlow Casey, Greg Boulbol, and Evan Meenan, NRB 
Please see attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees 

The public engagement forum consisted of the following components: 

• Vice-Chair Sen. Pearson welcomed the attendees, overviewed the Commission and the 
tasks assigned to it, and presented on the forum's purpose and on the background of Act 
250. He discussed the availability of an on-line survey and an e-mail address for 
submitting comments to the Commission. 

• Ms. Snelling, Chair of the Natural Resources Board (NRB), provided data on the 
application process and spoke broadly on feedback the NRB has received from 
participants in the process and procedural changes on which the NRB is working. 
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• Ms. Casey, Executive Director of the NRB, provided information on the Act 250 program 
and how the application process works. 

• Mr. Dickin explained the facilitation tool used by his firm, called the "Big Deal." 
• Facilitators led groups of forum participants in engagement on Act 250 using that tool. 
• After completing the use of the tool and a short survey, Sen. Pearson answered questions 

from the participants. Ms. Cope reiterated the availability of the on-line survey. 

The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 

enc. 
(sign-in sheets) 
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Burlington ACT 250 Forum 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —OCTOBER 11, 2018 (CORRECTED) 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Thursday, October 11, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in Room 11 at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Rep. David Deen 
Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair Rep. Paul Lefebvre 
Sen. Brian Campion Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Chris Cochran, ACCD Billy Coster, ANR 
— Dan Dutcher, AOT Sharon Murray, VPA 

Brian Shupe, VNRC Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel Michael O'Grady, Dep. Director, Legal 
Ellen Czajkowski, Law Clerk Mike Ferrant, Dep. Director for Operations 

Others present 

Paul Dickin, Cope and Associates Donna Barlow Casey, NRB 
Greg Boulbol, NRB Elizabeth Humstone, Humstone Assoc. 
Sam Lincoln, Dep. Commissioner, DFW Cindy Locke, VAST 
Diane Snelling, NRB Michael Snyder, Commissioner, DFW 

Mr. Dickin of Cope and Associates presented the draft community input report to the 
Commission and answered questions from the Commission. The Commission discussed an issue 
related to identifying information that maybe present in e-mails and written comments submitted 
to the Commission. Mr. O'Grady attended briefly to testify on this issue. The Commission 
indicated that, when its report is submitted, it would like to redact contact information in the e-
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mails and written comments such as e-mail addresses, mailing addresses, and telephone 
numbers. 

Mr. Adler reviewed a draft structural outline of the Commission's report and the results 
of research into land use regulation in other jurisdictions. He answered questions from the 
Commission. 

Chair Snelling and Messrs. Boulbol and Coster testified on the issue of Act 250 
jurisdiction over trails and the working group report related to that issue submitted pursuant to 
2018 Acts and Resolves No. 194, Sec. 3. They answered questions from the Commission. 

Chair Snelling, Deputy Commissioner Lincoln, and Mr. Boulbol testified on the issue of 
Act 250 permit conditions for forest processing operations raised by 2018 Acts and Resolves No. 
194, Sec. 7, and answered questions from the Commission. 

Mr. Boulbol will follow up by sending the Commission statistics cited in his 
presentations on trails and forest processing operations. 

Ms. Humstone, an urban planner and principal at Humstone Associates, testified on the 
development in the 1970s of Act 250's capability and development plan. Ms. Humstone formerly 
worked for the Agency of Commerce and Community Development and the State Planning 
Office. 

Mr. Dutcher requested that the Commission allot time at its October 26 meeting to hear 
testimony from the Agency of Transportation. 

Ms. Locke testified on costs relating to disputing Act 250 jurisdiction over trails operated 
by the Vermont Association of Snow Travelers and to obtaining permits when required. 

Ms. Murray and Mr. Shupe stated that they sought to testify at the October 26 meeting. 

The Commission discussed scheduling future meetings after October 26. The scheduling 
will be completed through a Doodle poll. 

The Commission then reviewed the issues itemized in the structural outline and discussed 
whether additional information was needed on these items. It made requests of staff and advisors 
relative to information needed and potential future testimony. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —OCTOBER 26, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, October 26, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in Room 11 at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Rep. David Deen 
Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair Rep. Paul Lefebvre 
Sen. Brian Campion Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Chris Cochran, ACCD 
Dan Dutcher, AOT 
Brian Shupe, VNRC 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Ellen Czajkowski, Law Clerk 

Others present 

John Adams, ADS 
Kate McCarthy, VNRC 
Peter Walke, Deputy Secretary, ANR 

Billy Coster, ANR 
Sharon Murray, VPA 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 

Jamey Fidel, VNRC 
Bruce Post 

Mr. Adler reviewed the findings made by the General Assembly in 1970 when it passed 
Act 250, the findings from 1973 that form the Capability and Development Plan, and the Act 250 
criteria. 

Mr. Adams presented data related to Vermont's settlement patterns. 

Mr. Shupe spoke on issues related to Vermont's settlement patterns and Act 250. 
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Mr. Post testified on changes to the land over time and the possible inclusion of a 
criterion related to ecological assessment and protection. 

Chair Snelling and Deputy Secretary Walke made recommendations on issues within the 
Commission's charge. 

Ms. Murray presented recommendations from the Vermont Planners Association. 

Mr. Adler reviewed draft language for the committee's report related to factual and 
statutory background on the settlement patterns issue. 

Chair Rep. Sheldon requested that all advisors submit their recommendations by the 
Commission's next meeting, scheduled for November 8, 2018. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 

VT LEG #335792 v.l 



115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —NOVEMBER 8, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47 (Act 47), Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Thursday, November 8, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in Room 11 at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Rep. David Deen 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Billy Coster, ANR 
Peter Gregory, VAPDA 
Brian Shupe, VNRC 
Abbey Willard, AAFM 
Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Ellen Czajkowski, Law Clerk 

Others present 

Michelle Boomhower, AOT 
Rene Carpenter, Friends of Coburn Rd. 
Jamey Fidel, VNRC 
Sam Lincoln, Dep. Commissioner, DFW 
Ari Rockland-Miller, AAFM 
Michael Snyder, Commissioner, DFW 
Peter Walke, Dep. Secretary, ANR 

Chris Cochran, ACCD 
Dan Dutcher, AOT 
Sharon Murray, VPA 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 

Ted Brady, Dep. Secretary, ACCD 
John Dunleavy, AOT 
Jackie Folsom 
Ryan Patch, AAFM 
Joe Segale, AOT 
Eric Sorenson, DFW 

Mr. Sorenson testified on the development of and principles behind the Vermont 
Conservation Design. 
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Mr. Adler reviewed the law on the Act 250's supervisory authority over ancillary permits 
and approvals and presumptions created by those permits and approvals. 

Mr. Shupe presented recommendations from the Vermont Natural Resources Council. 

Deputy Secretary Brady testified on a proposal regarding industrial parks in response to 
2018 Acts and Resolves No. 194, Sec. 22, 

Commissioner Snyder and Deputy Commissioner Lincoln presented on issues related to 
forest processing operations and Act 250 jurisdiction. 

Commissioner Snyder and Mr. Boulbol testified concerning Act 250 jurisdiction over 
recreational trails. 

Ms. Boomhower, and Messrs. Dunleavy, Dutcher, Robie, and Segale requested that the 
Commission recommend an Act 250 exception for transportation projects that receive federal 
assistance. 

Ms. Carpenter testified concerning the broad and comprehensive review she believed Act 
250 provided of a transportation project that affected the area in which she resides. 

Ms. Willard and Mr. Rockland-Miller presented a proposal that Act 250 exempt 
accessory on-farm businesses. 

Mr. Cochran testified on the State designation program. 

Ms. Folsom testified on the role of Act 250 in addressing issues related to a transportation 
project in the area of her farm. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler 
Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —NOVEMBER 16, 2018 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47, Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, November 16, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in the Ethan Allen Room at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair ~ Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion (by phone) Rep. Paul Lefebvre 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Diane Bothfeld, Dep. Secretary, AAFM Chris Cochran, ACCD 
Billy Coster, ANR (by phone) Elizabeth Courtney 
Dan Dutcher, AOT Jamey Fidel, VNRC 
Sharon Murray, VPA Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Ellen Czajkowski, Law Clerk 

Others present 

Greg Boulbol, NRB 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 

Evan Meenan, NRB 

Ms. Czajkowski testified on the various exemptions to Act 250 jurisdiction. The 
Commission discussed the exemptions and asked staff to include information from the discussion 
in the draft report. During the Commission's discussion, it heard from various advisors and 
other persons present, including Mr. Adler, Deputy Secretary Bothfeld, Mr. Boulbol, Mr. 
Cochran, Mr. Coster, Mr. Meenan, Ms. Murray, Chair Snelling, and Mr. Tarrant. The 
Commission adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —NOVEMBER 30, 2018 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47, Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, November 30, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in the Ethan Allen Room at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors  present 

Diane Bothfeld, Dep. Secretary, AAFM Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Chris Cochran, ACCD Billy Coster, ANR 
Elizabeth Courtney Peg Elmer-Hough, VPA 
Peter Gregory, VAPDA Joe Segale, AOT 
Brian Shupe, VNRC Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Ellen Czajkowski, Law Clerk 

Others present 

John Brabant, VCE 
Jamey Fidel, VNRC 
Peter Walke, Dep. Secretary, ANR 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 
Dan Dickerson, Fiscal Analyst 

Stephanie Kaplan 
Evan Meenan, NRB 

Mr. Dickerson testified on the status of the statistical analysis called for in Act 47 and 
issues regarding the permit processing data received. He answered questions and sought 
feedback from the Commission. 

The Commission discussed tasks assigned to it by Act 47, including revising jurisdiction 
to achieve the goals of Act 250, protecting important natural resources, addressing forest 
fragmentation, promoting a settlement patter of compact centers surrounded by rural countryside, 
amending the Capability and Development Plan and the Act to address climate change, 
improving the nexus between Act 250 and municipal and regional planning and related statutory 
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goals, and amending Act 250 jurisdiction with respect to energy facilities generally or on 
ridgelines in particular. 

During the Commission's discussion, it heard from various advisors, staff members, and 
other persons present. 

The Commission also provided an opportunity for public comments. Mr. Brabant and 
Ms. Kaplan testified. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —DECEMBER 7, 2018 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47, Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, December 7, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in the Ethan Allen Room at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre 

Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Diane Bothfeld, Dep. Secretary, AAFM Billy Coster, ANR 
Chris Cochran, ACCD Elizabeth Courtney 
Dan Dutcher, AOT Peg Elmer-Hough, VPA 
Peter Gregory, VAPDA Jon Groveman, VNRC 
Ernie Pomerleau Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Ellen Czajkowski, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 

John Brabant, VCE Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Donna Barlow Casey, NRB Brooke Dingledine 
Jamey Fidel, VNRC Cindy Locke, Exec. Director, VAST 
Evan Meenan, NRB Bruce Post 
Randy Richardson, Vt. Trails & Greenways Annette Smith, VCE 

Messrs. Fidel and Richardson and Ms. Locke testified on the issue of land use regulation 
of recreational trails and the status of ongoing discussions among their organization. 

Ms. Smith presented recommendations to the Commission, including recommendations 
for public engagement prior to the filing of an application and for a land use panel to review for 
energy facility siting. 
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The Commission discussed tasks assigned to it by Act 47, including recreational trails, 
the process before the District Commissions, the structure of the Natural Resources Board, the 
interface between Act 250 and other permit processes and approvals, appeals, siting review of 
electric generation facilities, and forest products processing. The Commission also discussed 
requests received with respect to federally-assisted transportation projects and rural industrial 
parks. 

During the Commission's discussion, it heard from various advisors, staff members, and 
other persons present. 

The Commission also provided an opportunity for public comments. During this period, 
Ms. Smith provided additional testimony, and Mr. Post and Ms. Dingledine also testified. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 

VT LEG #336571 v.l 



115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —DECEMBER 14, 2018 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47, Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, December 14, 
2018, at 10 a.m. in Room 11 at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Sen. Brian Campion Rep. Paul Lefebvre 
Sen. Richard McCormack 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Diane Bothfeld, Dep. Secretary, AAFM 
Chris Cochran, ACCD 
Dan Dutcher, AOT 
Sharon Murray, VPA 
Brian Shupe, VNRC 
Gerry Tarrant, VBA 

Staff present 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
Ellen Czajkowski, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

John Brabant, VCE 
Donna Barlow Casey, NRB 
Jamey Fidel, VNRC 
Stephanie Kaplan 
Evan Meenan, NRB 
Peter Walke, Dep. Secretary, ANR 

Billy Coster, ANR 
Elizabeth Courtney 
Peter Gregory, VAPDA 
Ernie Pomerleau 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 
Dan Dickerson, Fiscal Analyst 

Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Peg Elmer-Hough, VPA 
Jon Groveman, VNRC 
Ari Rockland-Miller, AAFM 
Ryan Patch, AAFM 

The Commission reviewed and discussed its draft report and provided direction on 
changes to the report. Among the changes it directed to the report were revisions to the proposal 
to add a climate change criterion to Act 250 and to affirmatively state a recommendation for an 
administrative board to hear Act 250 appeals, along with administering the Act 250 program and 
hearing appeals from the Agency of Natural Resources. 
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During the Commission's discussion, it heard from various advisors, staff members, and 
other persons present, and provided an opportunity for public comments. Among the persons 
who testified were Mr. Coster, Mr. Dickerson, Ms. Kaplan, Mr. Patch, Mr. Rockland-Miller, and 
Mr. Tarrant. 

On motion of Sen. Pearson, the Commission unanimously voted to approve the draft 
report with the changes it had requested during the meeting and pending review of those 
changes. 

The Commission determined to schedule an additional meeting on January 4, 2019. It 
adjourned at approximately 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Aaron Adler, Legislative Counsel 
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 05633 
TEL: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
General Assembly 

Commission on Act 250: 
the Next 50 Years 

MINUTES —JANUARY 4, 2019 

REP. AMY SHELDON, CHAIR 
SEN. CHRISTOPHER A. PEARSON, VICE 

CHAIR 
SEN. BRIAN CAMPION 

REP. DAVID L. DEEN 
REP. PAUL LEFEBVRE 

SEN. DICK MCCORMACK 

Pursuant to 2017 Acts and Resolves No. 47, Chair Rep. Sheldon convened the 
Commission on Act 250: the Next 50 Years (Commission) convened on Friday, January 4, 2019, 
at 10 a.m. in the Ethan Allen Room at the State House in Montpelier. 

Commission members present 

Rep. Amy Sheldon, Chair Sen. Christopher A. Pearson, Vice Chair 
Rep. David Deen Sen. Brian Campion 
Rep. Paul Lefebvre Sen. Richard McCormack (by phone) 

Advisors to the Commission or designees of advisors present 

Gerry Tarrant, VBA 
Chris Cochran, ACCD 
Diane Snelling, Chair, NRB 
Jamey Fidel, VNRC 

Staff present 
Ellen Czajkowski, Legislative Counsel 

Others present 

John Brabant, VCE 
Aaron Brondyke, NRB 
Evan Meenan, NRB 
Sandy Levine, CLF 
Ari Rockland-Miller, AAFM 
Jim Oliver 
Bruce Post 

Billy Coster, ANR 
Elizabeth Courtney 
Peg Elmer-Hough, VPA 

Faith Brown, Committee Assistant 

Greg Boulbol, NRB 
Jared Carpenter, 
Neil Kamman, ANR 
Randy Richardson, Vt. Trails & 
Greenways 
Patricia Gabel, Supreme Court of VT 
Kate McCarthy, VNRC 
Thomas Weiss 

The Commission reviewed and discussed its draft report. Ms. Czajkowski presented the 
changes from the last draft of the report. 

Messers. Coster and Kamman recommended the Commission change the language 
regarding impaired waters of the State. The Commission discussed the language and its citations 
and decided not to change it. 

VT LEG #337138 v.l 



page 2 

Mr. Fidel recommended language be added to clarify that forestland parcels had not been 
"lost," but converted to other uses. The Commission accepted this recommendation. 

The Commission discussed the proposed legislation that will be Appendix 4 of the report. 
During the Commission's discussion, it heard from various advisors, staff members, and other 
persons present. The Commission decided that the new administrative board shall be appointed 
by the Governor with the advice and consent of the Senate. Mr. Boubol suggested clarifying the 
language regarding the burden of persuasion. The Commission accepted this language. 

The Commission also provided an opportunity for public comments. During this period, 
Mr. Weiss suggested language be added to the draft legislation that would allow the Natural 
Resources Board to assign personnel to monitor compliance of permit conditions. The 
Commission accepted the suggestion. Ms. Elmer-Hough recommended amending some of the 
language in the draft legislation. Ms. Gabel testified on the Performance Standards of the 
Environmental Division of the Superior Court and presented graphs illustrating that information. 
The Commission decided to add this information as an appendix to the report. 

The Commission adjourned at approximately 3:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen Czajkowski, Legislative Counsel 
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